Stanford University, California February 15, 1939

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Dept. of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you very much for the publicity material on the outstanding teams in your district. You certainly have done a thorough job and I greatly appreciate your cosperation.

I read with much interest the account of your own team. The injury to Miller certainly was an unfortunate occurrence for basketball. It was always my opinion that Ralph did not have the physique to stand up under college football. I think he is making a great mistake to jeopardize a wonderful basketball career by further participation in football. I hope you are able to pull your gang out by the end of the season and that we may see you here on the Coast.

Thank you again for the material and with best wishes, I am

Very cordially yours,

John Bunn ean of Men